Mark Keppel High School Alliance General Meeting

7 p.m. Wed. 4/29/9– Aztec Cafeteria

Minutes

Present:  Carol Tanita, Cliff Bender, David Ikeda, Garrett Hara, Grace Love, Joseph Lim-Effendy, Kathy Ikeda, Pat Ichiriu, Lorran Yano, Crystal Hirose, Sharon Woo, Gary Baker, Cyndi Kitagawa, Joe Leon, Ross Anthony
1.0
CALL TO ORDER @ 7:09pm by Alliance President, Sharon Woo

2.0
FLAG SALUTE was led by Joseph Lim-Effendy.

3.0
WELCOME
by Sharon Woo:

Ross Anthony was introduced. He saw the MKHS wish list on Craig’s list and was interested in donating his old printer as soon as a new one was purchased. Mr. Anthony is an Author/Illustrator and was one of the authors at Ynez Elementary this year. He donated 3 of his books to Keppel.
4.0
AGENDA ADDITIONS/DELETIONS/CHANGES/ADOPTION:  


Add item “7.1 Taste of Alhambra” under Public Comments


Motion was made by Gary Baker to accept the addition and seconded by David Ikeda. All were 
in favor.

5.0
RECORDING SECRETARY’S REPORT-Sharon Woo presented the minutes as Lisa Lum was 
not present.

5.1
Changes to Minutes-Change 11.1.1 Brian To to Ho.

5.2
Approval of Minutes: Motion made by Gary Baker to approve the March. 25, 2009 minutes with the changes as stated above and Carol seconded. There was some discussion regarding who gave the PTSA report at the March meeting. It was Sharon who read a report submitted by Cyndi so in the PTSA portion of the minutes change Cyndi to Sharon Woo. Gary rescinded his motion and made a new motion to accept with new changes and Carol seconded. All were in favor.

6.0 STUDENT REPORTS


6.1
Associated Student Body (ASB) Report-Joseph Lim-Effendy reported on Sr. Activity Week. The 
Grad Night parents were serving drinks & good food. There was good feedback. Ynez Elementary 8th 
graders visited MKHS. Friday’s Blood Drive currently has 200 signups. Their goal is 300. Academic 
Pep Rally will be on 5-19. Sets are being built. There are 5 girls and 5 boys for Prom Finalist.
6.2
National Honor Society (NHS) Report-Garrett Hara reported that on April 18 & 19 NHS participated in Monterey Park’s Cherry Blossom event. They are holding elections for next year and are recruiting new members with 3.5+ GPA. They are purchasing senior gifts for outgoing members.

7.0 PUBLIC COMMENTS-Lorran Yano spoke on Taste of Alhambra. 6/7 AEF is sponsoring this event in front of the Alhambra Library. Cost $55. You will be able to sample food from the different restaurants. Tickets will be available at the next meeting. Proceeds will go to AEF. Children are discouraged from attending because alcohol will be served. There may be a smoking area.
8.0
TREASURER’S REPORT-Crystal Hirose reported that there was approximately $38,000 in the 3 accounts. 


8.1
Bills submitted to be paid and approved
-CST prizes reimbursements to Grace Love $260.00 and Rosa Chan $405.86 and PTSA Grad Night Committee $915.00 for preparing and serving food at the Alliance’s Hawaiian Ai Dance. Motion to approve payment was made by Gary Baker and Joe Leon seconded and all were in favor.


8.2
Donations and Membership-$200 donation from Peter Kwa, $1000 from McCarthy Building 
Companies
9.0
CORRESPONDING SECRETARY’S REPORT None


9.1
Alliance Correspondence-David Ikeda read the correspondence as Pat Ichiriu was acting  

Recording Secretary for Lisa Lum. 


The following correspondence was reported:


Thank you from Janna Garofalo for AP Literature books

Thank you from Judy Hsu (former Treasurer of MKHS Alliance) for treating her to the AEF dinner 

Fundraising Opportunity to sell Mary Kay cosmetics


Flyer from the Drama Department about their 5/1-2 spring play, “The Mouse that Roared”

FBLA newsletter announcing winners

10.0
REPORTS


10.1
Principal’s Report-Grace Love reported the following information:

10.1.1-CST is winding down. Pat Mahony is doing an outstanding job. There will be a drawing to give prizes to those whose scores increased by 20+ points. Students who score at advance level were also eligible for the drawings
10.1.2-AP exams will take place in 2 weeks.

10.1.3-Senior Activity week will take place in the gym.

10.1.4- A swine flu handout, prepared by the County Health Department, is being circulated. Faculty/Staff continue to wipe door handles.

10.1.5-Restructuring –Friday before Spring Break vote by Certificated Staff:


-Late Start time to 8:00


-Intervention period built in


-Regular Collaboration meetings

The measures did not pass by 6%. Survey being taken to find out what the staff liked and didn’t like about the issues that were voted on. The results will be used to update the measures for a revote in May.

10.1.6-CAHSEE for 10th grade, count for AYP. Scores will come out in mid-May. Makeup tests for 10th grade will be on 5/12 & 5/13.

10.1.7-Summer School has 3 classifications as follows:


1-District is offering senior makeup for credit to graduate, special education, 9th grade 


bridge (BB & FBB-English & Math) at San Gabriel


2. ELAC & Mt Sac has credit recovery for juniors (incoming seniors will have priority)


3. AEF summer school is the paid summer school. Last day to register is Saturday.

10.1.8-Registration packets will go home mid-May through the students’ English Class. If they return the forms by June they will skip station 1 in August. Because of construction, there will be limited staff during the summer.
10.19-The cafeteria sound system funded by the Alliance and PTSA will be installed during the summer.

10.1.10-The placement of students into AP English is based on their CST Read/Write score. Elementary students are placed in GATE if they meet the criteria set and if space is available.


10.2
Faculty Report-None

10.3
Sports and Athletics Report-None
10.4
PTSA Report-Cyndi Kitagawa reported that nominations were being accepted for different positions. Alhambra Council scholarship is due 5/15. First District scholarship-deadline has already passed. The unit President overlooked email. They didn’t send us their scholarship applications or notify us when their applications were due. They will not consider the applications turned in by Keppel students. The upcoming elections in May have measures which affect schools. We must all vote, otherwise they may take monies away. Cyndi thanked the Alliance for allowing PTSA to participate in the fundraiser dance.

10.5
Fundraising Activities Committee Report

a. “Hawaiian Ai” Dinner Dance – Sat. April 25th-Carol Tanita thanked everyone.


b. E-Waste was reported by Sharon Woo

The E-Waste contact obtained from Dave Ikeda has not sent any information. They are located in Fresno so we may be too far away for them to do an event with is. There will not be an e-waste event this semester.


c. Fireworks was reported by Sharon Woo

A contract with TNT Fireworks was signed on April 15. The fireworks will be delivered Saturday June 27.  The delivery time has not been assigned. First choice is 6 a.m. – 10 a.m. & 2nd choice is 10 a.m. – 2 p.m. The fireworks are to be returned on the morning of Sunday July 5. The return location & time have not been assigned. The requested return location is El Monte & the requested time is 8 a.m. – 11 a.m. TNT needs a payment of $7000.00 when they deliver the fireworks on June 28. The check should be post dated July 7, 2009. Steve Perry & Ed Aguirre agreed to lend us AEF’s credit card machine. Last year there was a $600 
credit card fraud by a customer. She came to our booth 3 separate times, charged $200 each time, & signed a different name each time. Ed will give us instructions & a form to record information so hopefully we will not have any fraud this time. Sharon indicated that she would need a crew to help unload. $400 is needed for the permits & fees. Carol Tanita made a motion to issue $400 for the fireworks permits and fees and Joe Leon seconded. All were in favor.

10.6
Wish List Report – Sharon Woo reported that no donations were received this past month.
11.0
NEW BUSINESS-Flyers for student registration packets are due 5/15.

11.1
Officers & Chairpersons-Sharon Woo reported that next month is our last meeting for the school year. We need to find a recording secretary, corresponding secretary, & a newsletter chairperson. The job description for each position is listed on the back of the agenda. Please help fill these positions.

12.0
UNFINISHED BUSINESS-there was no unfinished business.
13.0
ALLIANCE BOARD MATTERS


13.1
By-Laws-Gary Baker was unable to contact Larry Lue. No meeting for by-laws has been 
scheduled 
at this time.

13.2
Insurance- Sharon Woo made a presentation regarding insurance.
 We have 2 D&O insurance quotes. One is from Aon for an annual premium of $635. This quote was received on March 30 & expires 45 days from that date. It has 1 million limit of liability, $5000 for EPL deductible (each claim), & $5000 non-EPL deductible (each claim). The other quote is from C W Financial & Insurance Services for an annual premium of $854.  It has 1 million limit of liability, 1 million for aggregate, & $1000 for retention. The general aggregate limit is the most an insurance company will pay out during a policy period.  The retention is similar to a deductible. In the event of a claim, it’s the amount that the insured pays, before the insurance company pays.

Carol Tanita motioned to accept the $625 bid and it was seconded by Crystal Hirose and all were in favor.
14.0
ADJOURNMENT-the meeting was adjourned at 8:26pm.

Respectfully submitted by Pat Ichiriu, MKHS Alliance Corresponding Secretary, on behalf of Lisa Lum, Recording Secretary.
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